
Town of Cornish 
Selectmen’s Business Meeting 

August 17, 2016 
Emily Ward, Dan Sherman, and Mathieu Cama were present for the Business Meeting 
 
Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants and Business Meeting Minutes reviewed 
corrections of the August 3 meeting left for the secretary. 
 
Certificate of appointment signed by the Selectmen for Kimberly Printy as alternate 
Planning Board Member. 
 
Propane contract for the coming year was discussed, moved, seconded and all in favor to 
use Amerigas, at a rate of 138.9 and the Town will not be billed for any unused gallons. 
 
Fuel Oil contract from C.N. Brown for the Fire Department and Town Hall was 
discussed. Pre-price of 1.539 for 3200 gallons. Fixed price of 1.589 if we pay as we go. 
Going rate if no contract signed. Need to contact C. N. Brown to confirm rollover credit 
for next year. Also question if there is a penalty if all 3200 gallons are not consumed. 
 
Executive Session 1 M.R.S.A. § 405(6) (F) 5:45 PM  
 
Ended Executive Session 6:10 PM 
 
Tree growth training set up for 4:00 PM August 31 for Selectmen and office staff. 
 
Recreational Committee progress. Emily sent Tom Pingree the bylaws that the Historical 
Society uses. 
 
Requested an Ad be placed in the Shoppers Guide asking for a volunteer for the Town of 
Cornish Parks and Recreation Committee during the active period of the park. 
 
Locks scheduled to be changed at the Fire Station and the Town Hall for security. Emily 
will call JB Locks to set up a time. 
 
Letter to Senator King regarding a new deputy will be attached to letterhead and sent by 
email.  
 
Roads list update discussed. 
 
Credit and Debit cards Kaye is still working on this. 
 
Pike Hall plans: Karen hasn’t heard from Bruce regarding the status of the plans, adding 
Fire and Life Safety for the Fire Marshall. 
 
 



 
Town of Cornish 

Selectmen’s Business Meeting 
August 17, 2016 

Start looking at dates for an informational Town meeting and Special Town meeting and 
Public hearings 
 
 
Email from Peter Fleweling about the material coming in September for the Fire Station. 
Dan will follow-up with Peter to contact someone for the labor. 
 
Proposed Medical Marijuana Ordinance Draft was presented to the Planning Board and 
Selectmen. Will meet with the Planning Board before sending back to MMO with 
evaluations and recommendations. 
 
Sign moratorium to be added to the Town meeting agenda. 
 
Office closure on September 16 for GA training. Will be advertised in the Shoppers 
Guide a week before closure. 
 
Meeting adjourned 6:45 PM. 
 
 
 
 


